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"MAKING THE HEALTHY CHOICE,
THE EASY CHOICE."

October 2023 Spencer County

Do I Qualify for SNAP? 

To qualify for the Supplemental Nutrition
Assistance Program, applicants must meet certain
non-financial and financial requirements. Non-
financial requirements include state residency,
citizenship/alien status, work registration and
cooperation with the IMPACT (job training)
program. Financial criteria include income and
asset limits. The asset/resource limits are $5,000
for most households. 

Assets include bank accounts, cash, real estate, personal property, vehicles, etc. The
household's home and surrounding lot, household goods and personal belongings
and life insurance policies are not counted as assets in the SNAP program. All
households (except those with elderly or disabled members) must pass a gross
income test (130% of poverty) to qualify for SNAP benefits. The gross income is per
household size and based on the gross monthly income received by all household
members. For more information, please visit: https://www.in.gov/fssa/dfr/snap-food-
assistance/do-i-qualify-for-snap/

ERIN MEYER, RDN - COMMUNITY WELLNESS COORDINATOR

National Hispanic Heritage Month is observed each year in the
U.S. from September 15 – October 15 to celebrate the

achievements, histories, traditions, and cultural diversity of
Hispanic/Latino Americans.  For more information, visit

https://www.minorityhealth.hhs.gov/hispanic-heritage-month/



Feed Your Family Healthfully on a Limited Budget

When resources are tight, many families must choose between paying household bills or
buying food. Poor nutrition can impair health and immunity, lower productivity, and
hinder development and learning.
If a limited budget makes it difficult for you to buy food, there is help for you and your
family.

Find Out About SNAP
The Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program provides help for those in need. Eligible
families can buy fruit, vegetables, bread, cereal, meat, fish, poultry and milk with this
monthly benefit. Plus, grocery, convenience and specialty stores accept the SNAP debit
card. And, some stores provide special discounts if you purchase fruits and vegetables
with your SNAP card. SNAP also offers resources on stretching your food dollars. For
example, the “SNAP Challenge” is a 6-week guide to eating on a SNAP budget. Online
information includes grocery lists, recipes and cost estimates for dozens of recipes. Even
if you don’t qualify for SNAP, this resource can help you prepare healthy, easy meals on
a budget.

Look into the Local Food Bank
Food banks receive surplus foods from national sources, as well as local donations from
charities, church groups and individuals. Some distribute prepared boxes with a variety
of foods. Others allow you to walk through the warehouse and fill a box yourself. Food
banks are a good source for staples such as rice, pasta and canned goods.

Visit Your Local Farmers Market
If your neighborhood doesn't have a supermarket, check out other options for buying
fresh produce. For example, farmers markets are sprouting up in many underserved
neighborhoods. These markets provide fresh, locally grown produce that you often can
purchase with SNAP dollars. And there's another perk: Many states will give double
dollars for SNAP participants who use farmers markets. So, $10 in SNAP benefits will get
you $20 in produce.
Or, plant a simple garden. Even if you live in an apartment, you and your kids can grow
your own vegetables. Plant your family's favorite veggies in a clean clay or plastic pot,
trashcan, bucket or another container and place it on a porch, balcony, windowsill or
sunny spot.

Food Sharing
Many families and friends use informal food sharing to stretch their budgets. For
gardeners and farmers, it may mean exchanging crops. Or, suburbanites might split the
cost of foods bought in bulk at discount grocery stores. Another option is to exchange
cooked meals once or twice a week, which also saves you meal prep time a day or two a
week!



Foods to help meet the nutrition needs of yourself and your young children. For
example, iron-fortified cereal, whole-wheat bread, eggs, milk, cheese, beans, peanut
butter, canned fish, fruits and vegetables and vitamin C-rich fruit juice.
Foods for young children such as baby food, iron-fortified infant cereals and iron-
fortified infant formulas.
Referrals to healthcare providers.
Education about nutrition education and breastfeeding.

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program
Feeding American (nationwide network of food banks)
National Farmers Market Directory
WIC: Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants and Children
Head Start
National School Breakfast Program
National School Lunch Program
After School Meal Program
Summer Food Service Program

Check Out WIC – If the Kids are Age Five or Under
WIC is the Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants and Children.
This program provides services for low-income, pregnant, breastfeeding and
postpartum women. WIC also serves infants and children up to age 5 who are at risk for
poor nutrition.

If you're eligible, you'll receive:

Give Your Kids a Head Start
Head Start is a program for preschoolers. Eligible 3 and 4-year old children attend Head
Start to help get them ready for school. And, typically, kids can eat breakfast and lunch
at this preschool program. In addition to giving your child two nutritious meals, it also
helps stretch the family’s food budget.

Take Advantage of School Meals
Depending on your family's income level, your child may qualify for free or reduced
cost meals at school. Overall, school meal programs may provide breakfast, lunch,
snacks and even dinners. Specific offerings for school meals vary by district. School
meals are healthier than ever — many districts now serve lean meat, low-fat dairy,
whole grains and fruits and vegetables. For children with parents who work shifts
during the evening meal, after-school meal programs provide many children with a
nutritious dinner. And, when school isn’t in session, the Summer Food Service Program
provides nutritious meals to fill the void.

Learn More
Check out the links below for additional information about these programs.

Reference:  https://www.eatright.org/food/planning/food-security-and-sustainability/feed-your-family-healthfully-
on-a-limited-budget

https://www.fns.usda.gov/snap/
https://www.feedingamerica.org/find-your-local-foodbank/
https://www.ams.usda.gov/local-food-directories/farmersmarkets
https://www.fns.usda.gov/wic
https://www.acf.hhs.gov/ohs
https://www.fns.usda.gov/sbp
https://www.fns.usda.gov/nslp
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cacfp/afterschool-meals
https://www.fns.usda.gov/sfsp/summer-food-service-program-sfsp


Tips for a Healthy Halloween Party

Halloween is a fun day full of costumes, imagination and, of course, tons of candy.
Here are some tips to make your at-home party fun and healthy.

Remember Balance
Keep in mind, Halloween is just one day a year, and it's what kids eat every day that
has the most impact on their nutrition and health. Instead of making candy and
sweet treats off-limits, serve healthy snacks first, and bring out the sweet treats later
when the kids have already filled up on more nutritious foods. One idea is to choose
orange foods for the healthy options, such as carrots or baked sweet potato fries. Try
adding green guacamole "slime" for a dose of heart-healthy unsaturated fat.

For a heartier choice, try black and orange tortilla roll-ups made by layering lean
roast beef and low-fat provolone or mozzarella cheese on a sun-dried tomato tortilla.
(For a veggie option, use refried black beans instead of roast beef.)

For those special sweet treats that you do allow, provide small portions. Choose fun-
size — instead of full-size — candies, miniature cupcakes or muffins, and smaller
cookies and brownies (think 2 inches). Serve each child rather than leaving treats out
on a table in order to regulate how many servings each child consumes.

Make Your Own Healthier Treats
Make your own treats that have some nutritional value by including a source of
fruits, vegetables nuts or whole grains. Try popcorn tossed with cinnamon and sugar
or chocolate-covered fresh fruit as healthier alternatives to candy. Go for pumpkin
treats, such as fiber-packed cinnamon-roasted pumpkin seeds or vitamin A-rich
pumpkin chocolate chip mini muffins.

Limit Leftover Candy
When the fun of Halloween is over and kids are left with lots of candy, encourage
mindful enjoyment of the treats without restrictive deprivation. Try putting the
candy away in a place that is out of sight and you may find that the kids forget about
it after a few days. You also can mix leftover candy with whole-grain cereal, nuts and
a few pretzels to make a homemade trail mix for snacks.

Make this Halloween an opportunity to teach your child to enjoy special treats, in
moderation, as part of an overall healthy diet.

Reference:  
https://www.eatright.org/food/cultural-cuisines-and-traditions/holidays-and-celebrations/tips-for-a-healthy-

halloween-party



A New 4-H Year
4-H Enrollment is OPEN! You can register by going to v2.4honline.com. You will use
the same username and password as used previously (contact the office for
assistance) and  you will need to select the club you will attend. You are not stuck to
the club that you chose or the projects that you select in the beginning. You may visit
other clubs and drop or add any project until May 15th. Changes to the handbook
have been received and I hope to have that out in the next month or so. If you are
attending club meetings you will need to be registered in 4HOnline.

All communication will be sent through 4-H Online for project workshops, camp, fair,
livestock updates, Pork Chop Dinner, club info...anything and everything  you need to
know. Please register early so you receive all important communication for the year. 
The last page of the newsletter contains important dates for 4-H to keep in mind.
Please review these dates carefully as we have some new things coming up and
some dates that have changed. Please reach out to me if you have any questions.

4-H Open House
Sunday, November 5th from 3:30-5 PM we will be having a 4-H open house at the
Spencer County Youth & Community Center. Clubs will have their meeting schedules
available with examples of previous projects on display. We will also have hot dogs
and chili for the family. This is a great time to get excited about the new 4-H year and
see old friends. We also look forward to meeting new friends so please help us
spread the word!

RSVP's are not required but appreciated for an accurate count on food. Please email
Patty at pcocheno@purdue.edu or call the office at (812) 362-8066 to RSVP. This is a
great time to invite a friend or family member that isn't involved in 4-H ! 

October-November 
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http://v2.4honline.com/


Leaders Meeting
Future leaders meeting dates will be October 16, January 22, and March 4. Please
make sure and re-enroll as a leader in 4HOnline by November 1st. The process
should take 50 minutes or less. If you need assistance the office is happy to help.
Club schedules with meeting dates need to be turned into the office and Jennifer
and Patty will work on putting schedules together and publishing them to the
website. If you need flyers sent to schools, please contact Jennifer. 

Please mark your calendars for June 3-5 for our annual 4-H Camp. We will continue
to camp at the Historic Santa Claus Campground. Counselor Applications will be
released by the end of the year with camper applications starting at the beginning of
2024. 
This is a great way to kick off the summer, so please mark your calendars and plan
to join us if you are a current 3rd-6th grader.  

4-H Camp

Important Dates
Please mark your calendars with these important dates:

November 5: 4-H Open House
December 20-January 2 : Extension Office Closed 

February 24 : 4-H Pork Chop Dinner Fundraiser
March 4 : Leaders Meeting 6 PM

June 17 : Project Check-in
June 21-24 : 4-H Fair

October 16: 4-H Club Leader Meeting

January 22- Leader Meeting 6 PM

June 3-5 : 4-H Camp

April 8 : Solar Eclipse
June 10: Leader Meeting 6 PM
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UAV Program Prepares Potential Pilots 

In recent years, the role of Unmanned Aerial 
Vehicles (UAVs) in agricultural production has 
become more defined and the technology more 
accessible to producers.  To help producers learn 
how to make the most of this technology, Purdue 
Extension’s UAV Program covers topics related to 
the operation of UAVs as well as prepares 
participants to take the FAA Part 107 Remote Pilot 
Test required for commercial or hobby UAV use.  
Spencer County offered this two-day program this 
spring with nine participants.  All participants 
reported increased awareness of legal issues, 
safety protocols, and troubleshooting techniques as 
well as a better understanding of applications 
associated with UAV technology.  Following the 
program, four participants took and passed the FAA 
test, with an average score of 93 percent. 

 

3rd Graders Learn Financial Skills 

Assessments of our community needs indicate that 
financial education is a high priority for children and 
adults alike. Purdue Extension has provided 
financial education opportunities this year in 
partnership with both North and South Spencer 
School Corporation as well as St. Bernard’s in 
Rockport. Captain Cash is an interactive education 
program designed to teach basic financial 
management skills to students. Over four classroom 

Purdue Extension-Spencer County 
1101 E CR 800 N 
Chrisney, IN 47611 
(812) 362-8066 
www.extension.purdue.edu/spencer 

 

sessions, students focus on earning, saving, 
spending, and borrowing money. They learn 
common vocabulary words and basic economic 
concepts through games and activities that meet 
Indiana academic standards for math and social 
studies. One student shared, “I loved Captain Cash 
and now I can be smart about money. I wish it didn’t 
have to end!” 

 

Summer Meals Continue to Help Community 

For seven summers, Purdue Extension has been 
part of the planning team for summer meals in the 
North Spencer School district.  Due to summer 
construction  at David Turnham and Chrisney 
Elementaries that prevented their use as summer 
meal sites, Purdue Extension worked with the school 
corporation to develop an alternative plan to prevent 
the cancellation of the program.  This resulted in a 
partnership with Lincoln Heritage Public Library in 
which meals would be prepared at Heritage Hills 
High School and transported to the Dale and 
Chrisney library branches for distribution.  In addition 
to lunch, a grab and go breakfast was served for 
children to take home and eat the next day.  In all, 
these efforts resulted in a successful summer meal 
program serving 2,347 breakfasts and 2,346 
lunches. 

 

Want to learn more? Contact Purdue Extension-
Spencer County today at (812) 362-8066.    

Nicholas Held, nheld@purdue.edu 

Jennifer Mayo, allen393@purdue.edu 

Megan Jaspersen, mjaspers@purdue.edu  

Erin Meyer, meyer258@purdue.edu 
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4-H Enrollment
Opens October 1 

Link:   https://v2.4honline.com/ 

Concerns??  Contact our Extension Office 
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